考試科目:英文

所别:各系所

第从頁

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

I. 詞彙與結構. 30%

Ų	destions 1~15
1.	A person with a attitude always deals with things in a practical way.
	A. precious B. queer C. realistic D. selfish
	The Internet is a convenient tool which helps people find online.
	A. illusion B. illustration C. imagination D. information
3.	The teacher asked Albert if he his homework.
	A. has done B. will do C. had done D. does
4.	The mad man rushed into the restaurant with a gun and started shooting at anyone he
	A. broke into B. saw after C. ran out D. ran into
5.	Anyone who illegally owns guns the laws and will be arrested.
	A. violates B. evaluates C. disturbs D. distorts
6.	The young man was sent to for three months for stealing a car.
	A. jail B. cabin C. agency D. chamber
7.	We're just going to the night market, so you don't need to
	A. take place B. look over C. dress up D. set free
	Mrs. Winters wants people to think she's in her thirties, but her age is forty-two.
	A. honorable B. familiar C. suitable D. actual
	My brothers are quite in personality.
	A. like B. alike C. likely D. liked
10	. The boy's parents gave him a to help him learn geography.
	A. glob B. global C. globe D. globular
	. Her train was about to depart, so she ran as as she could to the platform.
	A. fastly B. well C. speed D. fast
12	. We won't get to school on time we get up early.
	A. unless B. useless C. if D. although
	. I feel because I have several exams this week. I haven't been able to sleep because I'm
	so worried.
	A. anxious B. sleepy C. pessimistic D. relaxed
	. I really think pants make you look very slim.
	A. that B. some C. this D. those
	. This novel is a of the story from his previous novel.
	A. continuing B. continues on C. continuation D. continually

II. 段落填空. 30%

Questions 16~20

The best advice for learning any language is to __16__ yourself in it, but that isn't always possible. Studying abroad is __17__ and many people have the responsibilities of a career and family, which keeps them from making extended journeys.

If studying abroad is not an option, __18__ the key to learning a new language is discipline and consistency. Put aside a regular time every week to listen and speak in your target language. Stick to it! If you have friends who are __19__ in the same language, then form a study group. The main idea is to be committed so that your ability doesn't lapse and __20__ time you will notice improvement.

考試科目:英文

所别:各系所

第 2/4頁

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用計算器。 不可以使用字典; く接前り

16. A. immense B. immerse C. converse

D. convulse

17. A. costly

B. cost

C. courtly

D. cheap

18. A. than

B. though

C. then

D. that

19. A. want

B. interesting

C. interest

D. interested

20. A. under

B. before

C. since

D. over

Questions 21~25

Forests are of great importance to man. They are valuable because of their __21__ which is used for fuel and for products like paper. They 22 shelter for wild animals and pleasant shade for human beings. Forests also hold water in the ground, making the soil fertile for the growing of 23_, trees protect the land by preventing wind and rain 24 wearing away too much soil. Perhaps the most important function of forests 25 the production of oxygen. The production of oxygen is related to the earth's climate and its rainfall, and this is the major reason for the worldwide concern about the disappearing forests, particularly rain forests.

21. A. worth 22. A. find

B. wood

C. beauty

D. function

23. A. In addition

B. build B. Meanwhile C. cover C. Therefore D. provide D. Whereas

24. A. of 25. A. is

B. from B. are

C. for C. to be

D. by D. being

Questions 26~30

Typhoons are a type of atmospheric turbulence, usually happening in summer. Though __26__, they can also happen in other seasons. A typhoon is a strong tropical 27. 28 the speed of Maximum Sustained Surface Winds reaches 17 meters per second, it is called a tropical storm. When the speed reaches 37 meters per second, it is called a typhoon in the Northwest Pacific Ocean west of the date line, or a 29 in the Northeast Pacific Ocean east of the date line and in the North Atlantic Ocean. Since a typhoon can last for days, more than one typhoon can 30 at the same time in the same region.

26. A. real

B. rare

C. really

D. rarely

27. A. cyclone

B. cycle

C. cyclical

D. cynic D. Unless

28. A. One of 29. A. rain forest B. Once B. rainy season C. Although C. hurricane

D. thunder cloud

30. A. disappear

B. compromise

C. take place

D take after

III. 閱讀測驗. 20%

Questions 31~34

A snake with its head cut off isn't necessarily a harmless snake, say experts.

According to a report by two Arizona doctors, fifteen percent of the patients they have treated for snakebite were bitten by snakes which they thought were dead. "Freshly killed snakes may still bite," explained Charles Crutchfield, a physician at Phoenix Medical Center. "Even chopping off the head of a poisonous snake may not make it harmless."

In their report in the New England Journal of Medicine, Crutchfield and his colleague document several cases of snakebite by "dead" snakes. For instance, one man was bitten by a snake which

考試科目:英文

所別:各系所

第 3/4頁

註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

had been shot in the head. Another picked up the head of a snake which had just been cut off, and the effects of the poison caused him to lose a finger.

- 31. What is the best headline for this article?
 - A. Poisonous Snake Population Continues to Rise
 - B. Dead Snakes Can Still Bite
 - C. New Treatment for Snakebites
 - D. Harmless Snakes Being Killed in Error
- 32. What does Crutchfield's report imply?
 - A. 15% of his snakebite patients die.
 - B. Snakes should have their heads cut off before being handled.
 - C. Eating snake meat does not necessarily help improve health.
 - D. Poisonous snakes are dangerous even after they are dead.
- 33. Where in the passage does the writer give examples to support the doctors' finding? The underlined sentence(s) in
 - A. lines 2—3 B. lines 4—5 C. lines 6—7 D. lines 7—9
- 34. The word "document" in line 6 is closest in meaning to

A. read B. record C. reward D. release

Questions 35~38

"What happened here?" the officer asked the woman. A few meters away was a small car with a crushed front end. On the other side of the street, a dented taxi was blocking the sidewalk.

"It all happened so fast," replied the woman, "I was just walking to the store when heard the sound of screeching tires, looked up and saw the taxi hit the red car there in the middle of road. Then the taxi swerved off the road and onto the sidewalk."

The police officer thanked the woman for her time and took down her name and number. He told her that she would only be contacted if anyone had any questions about her information.

Sorting out responsibility for the accident wouldn't be easy. The driver of the red car said she'd been trying to make a left turn when the taxi just seemed to come out of nowhere. The taxi driver was demanding that the light didn't turn yellow until after he entered the intersection and that the driver of the red car wasn't watching where she was going. The police officer had an idea that lawyers would need to be involved before this was all over.

- 35. The woman is talking to the police officer because
 - A. she was driving the taxi.
 - B. she was driving the red car.
 - C. she saw the accident while she was walking.
 - D. she was a passenger in the taxi.
- 36. The small, red car
 - A. hit the taxi. B. was hit by the taxi. C. was speeding D. was parked.
- 37. The taxi driver
 - A. was trying to cross the intersection during the light turned yellow.
 - B. had been drinking beer while driving.
 - C. was trying to hurt the person in the red car.
 - D. was trying to turn.

考試科目:英文

所别:各系所

第 4/頁

註:本次考試 <u>不可以</u>參考自己的書籍及筆記; <u>不可以</u>使用字典; <u>不可以</u>使用計算器。 < 接前員>

38. What is the police officer's biggest difficulty?

A. Trying to find people who saw the accident.

B. Finding a good lawyer to work on the case.

C. Figuring out who caused the accident.

D. Trying to find the people who were involved in the accident.

Questions 39~40

This notice is to inform you that we are expanding to serve you better. In order to house our newly expanded services and products we have also moved to a brand new location.

Our new store is even more conveniently located near major roads and has a spacious underground parking lot. There is a minor fee for parking, which will be reimbursed when you make any purchase from the store. The grand opening of our new location will include many unbelievable savings and several one-time only grand opening specials. Likewise, there will be many great giveaways that will only be in effect during our grand opening celebration. Come and check out our new products and services on July 31st at 132 Zhong Zheng Road.

- 39. Why is this store contacting its customers?
 - A. Because they have sale coming up.
 - B. Because they are opening a new location.
 - C. Because they have changed locations.
 - D. Because they are giving away some products to make room for new ones.
- 40. How does the advertisement encourage people to come to the opening day of the new store?
 - A. By offering good deals and free gifts that won't be available at any other time.
 - B. By offering to reimburse the parking fee.
 - C. By offering a gift with any purchase.
 - D. By offering services that will only be available during the grand opening.

IV. 中譯英. 20%

- 41. 你知道他的心臟不好嗎?
- 42. 居住在台北 (Taipei) 的花費比台南 (Tainan) 來得高。
- 43. 你介意我打開窗戶嗎?
- 44. 那個穿黑衣的男人正在看著你。
- 45. 走路回家花了我三十分鐘。

考試科目:英文 所別:各系所

第 1 頁

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

I. 詞彙與結構. 30%

1. __C__ 2. __D__ 3. __C__ 4. __D__ 5. __A__

6. __A__ 7. __C__ 8. __D__ 9. __B__ 10. __C__

11. __D__ 12. _A__ 13. _A__ 14. _D__ 15. _C__

II. 段落填空. 30%

16. __B__ 17. __A__ 18. __C__ 19. __D__ 20. __D__

21. B 22. D 23. A 24. B 25. A

26. __D__ 27.__A__ 28. __B__ 29. __C__ 30. __C__

III. 閱讀測驗. 20%

31. <u>B</u> 32. <u>D</u> 33. <u>D</u> 34. <u>B</u> 35. <u>C</u>

36. __B__ 37. __A__ 38. __C__ 39. __C__ 40. __A__

IV. 中譯英. 20%

- 41. Did / Do you know he has a weak heart?
- 42. The cost of living in Taipei is higher than that in Tainan.
- 43. Do / Would you mind my opening the window / if I open the window?
- 44. The man in black is looking at you.
- 45. It took me thirty minutes to walk home.